MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 10th JANUARY 2014 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. J. Shorthouse,  Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. P.Smith 
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith gave details of the next Safer Neighbourhood Meeting – Monday 17th February at 6.15 pm at Ticknall Village Hall.
   Cllr. L. Chilton advised that there was a proposal that the mobile library would cease.  A consultation is being held and the library users are urged to make their objections known.  If it does close the young and elderly particularly could be affected.
The re-surfacing of Newton Lane will be started next week.   The spring on Newton Lane had been unsuccessfully tarmacked over and a permanent solution is being investigated 
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/1
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from Cllr M. Stanton, Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. K. Haines.
2/1
Variation in order of business 
No change deemed necessary
3/1
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/1
Planning Applications and decisions
    
There were no plans for consideration
An application for tree removal  on Newton Park and a further application regarding a mobile classroom at the school had been received but the deadline for comments expired before the parish council meeting.    The details had been e-mailed to the councillors asking for their opinions.    -   No objections were received.

The recent application regarding the “Unicorn Inn” had been withdrawn 
5/1
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
6/1
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/1
Outstanding Matters 

The video surveillance sign had been erected near the riverside – our thanks to Cllr. P. Smith for making the arrangements.   The dead trees reported previously were still being investigated - Cllr. P. Smith offered to arrange assistance from the District Council.    Most of the debris left behind after bonfire night had now been cleared.
8/1
Clerks report.
The grit/salt bins on The Ridge had been checked and did not need re-filling - The clerk to be advised by the residents when necessary.  Street lighting in the village is to be reduced as a cost saving measure - details are now available on the village notice boards.  Cash collected on bonfire night and handed in at the last meeting amounted to £240.40 – calculations checked by Cllr. F. Hill.   Total amount from bonfire night totals £671.40.  This shows a considerable loss due to the extremely bad weather on the night as against the considerable profit gained the previous year.   
9/1
Chairmans report. 
Cllr. Hill thanked Cllr. L. Chilton for arranging a grant of £400 towards the cost of a defibrillator once again acting extremely quickly.  He had attended a meeting of the newly formed Newton Solney Sports Club who were currently preparing a mission statement.   Following a question from  Cllr. J. Shorthouse Cllr. Hill confirmed that any decisions regarding the recreation field would have to be approved by both the Recreation Field Trustees and Newton Solney Parish Council.   Cllr. F. Hill commented that he was pleased to report that more of the parishioners were taking interest in village matters  and urged anyone interested to consider the possibility of becoming a councillor at the next opportunity.   Western Power had advised him that they would be replacing two of the posts near the river between 
   3rd/6th February.    He had been given a cheque value £736 from the profits raised at the Christmas Market.   A further cheque for £200 had been promised by the Womens Institute.
It was suggested that all the organizations and activities that take place in the village should be detailed on the village web site and updated on a regular basis.

.e is on he 10/1
Parish Councilors reports.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse reported that the village hall was still experiencing damp penetration through the roof.
An amount of £9733.16 is being held in their bank account.
Cllr. G. Tully reported that registration with “Fields in Trust” was still ongoing.  The next meeting of the Christmas Market is scheduled for March - numerous enquiries for on site stalls had been received.

Cllr.F. Hill suggested that local village organisations such as the Sports Club and the Womens Institute

ought to have their activities detailed on the village newsletter. 
11/1
Defibrillator

The Clerk had obtained four separate quotations for a defibrillator and external case.    It was proposed by Cllr. G. Tully and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse that the quotation from Qaulsafe amounting to £1000 incl. VAT be accepted – agreed.  The  Clerk to enquire regarding training for the volunteers and for a quotation for wiring the external box.    A number of potential responders had already put their names forward but more would be welcome.
12/1
Precept

Cllr. F. Hill and the Clerk had analysed this years and next years potential expenditure and suggested that we could leave the precept at £4400 although future spending would have to be carefully considered.


It was proposed by Cllr. G. Tully and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse that this be accepted.  Agreed.

13/1
Playmoble/Climbing Frame.

Details of the different activities had been distributed to the councilors.   A decision regarding the dates and particular activities was discussed.  It was suggested that Cllr. K. Haines should be consulted as she has children that would be involved and she knew the dates of the school holidays.  
14/1    Village Plan

Cllr. G.Tully felt that the existing village plan may be becoming out of date.  Cllr. F. Hill offered to look into the information and make any necessary amendments.
15/1  
Updating Standing Orders.

The councilors all have copies of the revised Standing Orders.   As four of the councilors were absent it was decided to defer this item until the next meeting.
16/1
Play Equipment.
A public meeting had been arranged for Wednesday 22nd January at the Village Hall to allow parishioners to give their views on future developments and expenditure.  A suggestion of a possible sub-committee was made.
17/1
Finance


The Parish Councils bank account stands at £7955.13 plus a further £6000 held on deposit with SDDC


R. Parker -              


Clerk fees




£129.09

Qualsafe



Defibrillator and case



£1000

R. Beeston



Clearing ground on riverside


£150

A cheque had been received for a wayleave charge amounting to £69.01


The bank account will include £1615
(cricket match -£125. Village Hall new year parties - £553. Christmas Market - £736. W.I donation £200) and be ring fenced for future agreed expenditure.
To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
18/1
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 14th February 2014 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.30p.m. to view planning applications followed by council meeting at 7.45pm
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10pm
